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Coryell 

--- 

  Dear editorial staff! 

 A voice should be heard from this 

end of the world once again. So I want 

to report the few things that I know and 

let the worthy readers know that I am 

still alive. 

 We had a cold "blizzard" with ice 

and snow here on the 16th and 17th of 

this month and it was the biggest cold 

we've known around here. The snow 

was blown over two feet high in places. 

How far down the barometer went, I do 

not know because I do not have one; 

but I know this much, the one who had 

to keep the stove going was fully 

occupied.  

 The people in this area still have a 

lot to plow, nobody has even thought 

of planting corn, and little has been 

done in the garden, but the grain is still 

quite good. Because there was enough 

rain this winter, the rain did not make 

much difference. 

 I've seen in the paper that the The 

Grovers have happy times. They have 

the advantage over us. I heard that they 

are getting a railroad. But we have and 

keep the donkey train! 

 What's up with the "Shackleford” 

man? You do not hear anything from 

there. His ink probably froze in the 

garden, otherwise I can’t think of what 

it could be. He will probably come 

again! And Misters Müller and 

Schulze, they probably moved into 

their winter quarters in the old castle, 

because you no longer hear from the 

two of them. Greetings to all readers. 

     G. A. Symank 

 

Translated by Sandra McNeely 
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